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May 29, 2020 
 
 
RE: Seasonal (Temporary) Farm Labor Housing 
 
Dear Construction Official: 
 
As set forth in the Department’s February 4, 2020, letter the local code enforcing agencies are 
expected to ensure that compliance with the UCC, N.J.A.C. 5:23, is initiated by those seasonal 
(temporary) farm labor housing property owners with outstanding UCC violations for illegal 
changes of use.  To that end, the Department advised that compliance would be considered 
initiated if a schedule of compliance was signed by the property owner and approved by the local 
code enforcing agency by June 1, 2020.     
 
As a result of the COVID-19 Public Health Emergency, first declared in Executive Order 103 
(2020), and limitations on non-essential constructions set forth in Executive Order 122 (2020), 
which have now been lifted, this letter amends the guidance set forth in the Department’s 
February 4, 2020 letter.  Compliance will now be considered initiated if the property owner 
signs, and the local code enforcing agency approves, a schedule of compliance by July 3, 2020.  
The property owner and local code enforcing agency shall determine the appropriate timeline for 
completion of the benchmarks to be set forth in the schedule of compliance, as identified in the 
Department’s February 4, 2020 letter.  
 
All other information provided in the Department’s February 4, 2020 letter is still applicable.  
The February 4, 2020 letter is attached for reference.  
 
If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Justin Henry of the Division’s 
Office of Regulatory Affairs at (609) 984-7672. 
 
       Sincerely, 
 
 
 
       Edward M. Smith, Director 
       Division of Codes and Standards 
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